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APR 24 2023
To: Santa Rosa Housing Authorlty : mes e gOGA
100 Santa Rosa Ave. . . _ i OFFICE

Santa Rosa, Ca. 95401
Dear Santa Rosa Housing Authority Commissioners,

Please enter ﬂ’]JS document on “Extended Stay Suites” into the record for the Mon
Aprﬂ 24,2023 meeting of the Santa Rosa Housing Authority.

Thank you

Duane De Witt

Box 3068 )
Santa Rosa, Ca. 95402

* “Extended Stay Suites” are a successful business model throughout California and the
United States. Drive on Interstate freeways and state highways in almost any, and
every state, and you Wlll see Inns and Extended Stay Suites near on and off ramps. For
close to a quarter of a century Santa Rosa in central Sonoma County has had an
excellent example of this type of lucrative temporary housmg on Corby Ave. near the
Hearn Ave. overpass. It has been a busy success story since built in a relatively qulck
amount of time compared to traditional types of lodgmgs

Recently in Santa Rosa two new hotels were built, AC Hotel in Old Railroad.
Square next to I-Ilghway 101, and La Qumta also next to the highway off of Santa
Rosa Ave. Both were built quickly using a faster method of construction consisting of
using prefabmoated modular building components to get work done in almost record
time for local proj ects. Both have been domg good busmess since their openmgs last
year.

Sonoma County and Santa Rosa public officials have been helping to finance the
purchase of existing hotels and motels-to shelter houseless unsheltered people The
approach of now building Extended Stay Suites for unsheltered people could be a
money saving opportunity for local governments. Some have declared “Homeless
Emergencies” for a number of years so an idea of using Extended Stay Suites should
be given serious consideration to help house people.

By declaring the housing to be for seniors and Veterans there would be extra
funding opportunities for local governments to finance the building of the units. Santa
Rosa which works with Veterans by utilizing federal funding from the Housing and



Urban Development Veterans Assistance Subsidized Housing programs gives out
“Section 8 housing vouchers”. These are known as HUD-VASH Vouchers. One of the
things happening in Sonoma County is the Santa Rosa Housing Authority which
controls many of the vouchers already uses some to help build housing for veterans.
This is done by giving vouchers to construction projects for low income Veterans
guaranteeing they will be housed. This type of assistance is termed “project based
-youchers” by government officials.

Unfortunately the current approach, though successful in Windsor to help house 55
Veterans recently, is very slow and time consuming,. Often it takes many years to geta
“subsidized” housing project built. It is not uncommon for the current approach to
take over a decade to get “affordable housing” built. Also it is very expensive to build
such projects. If projects were combined with other funding from the federal and state
government for seniors there may be a way to expedite the process of helping
construct more housing units quicker.

" Using the business model of the “Extended Stay Suites” there could be “Seruors
and Veterans Extended Stay Suites” known as SAVESS housing, built more qulckly
This is an important aspect of adopting this business model to provide temporary '
housing to vulnerable residents of Sonoma County Key to having faster completion
of SAVESS housmg is to freat prq] jects as busmesses Build the pro;ects with existing
Extended Stay Suites models as the gu1de Such housmg could be built on  Tand zoned
commercial as well as on land owned by chiréties and religious organizations:

With perm1tt1ng assistance from cities and county officials lots as smiall as where a
corner gas station once stood could be renovated An exaniple of housmg like this is
Dutton Flats af the corner of Dutton Ave. and west Third St. in Santa Rosa. A
successful businessman Hugh Futrell in Santa Rosa has converted the Empue
Building at Old Courthouse Square into Hotel E. His firm has also built‘affordable
housmg on 7t St. in downtown Santa Rosa. Recently his firm completed Ari House at
the coriter of 7 St. and Ripley. Billed as “Sonoma County's new urban retreat, a
boutique hotel steps from the downtown action of Santa Rosa's historic Courthouse
Square” this building shows how smaller projects can get done quicker than a typical
“residential” building.

Now is the time for an innovative approach to building smaller multi-story
buildings on lots closer in to downtown areas for SAVESS housing. By taking on the
approach of energy efficient transit oriented development which is resilient and
sustainable at the same time cities and counties can help solve some of our housing
issues here at home.



